
                           
                              City of Plymouth  
              Police and Fire Commission Meeting 
           Wednesday, September 14, 2022 @ 8:30 A.M.
              Room 210 at the Plymouth City Hall
                128 Smith Street, Plymouth, WI
Members Present: Chairperson Kathy Halloran, Sam Suchon, Warren Wieser, 
James Flanagan, Mark Melcher, Deputy Police Chief Matthew Starker and Fire Chief 
Ryan Pafford, Lee Szymborski representing GovHR USA           

Meeting was call to order at 8:32 A.M. at City Hall, Room 210 located at 
128 Smith Street by Chairperson Kathy Halloran.  

Reading of last minutes of August 8, 2022 Police and Fire Commission meeting by 
Secretary Sam Suchon. Motion made to approve by Warren Wieser and Seconded by 
James Flanagan. Motion carried. 
Question and Answer session by Lee Szymborski, representing GovHR USA,  explaining 
the hiring process of the next Police Chief of Plymouth, setting up timeline, application 
process, interviews and finally the hiring process. Report on new union contract for
Plymouth Police Department and report on Golf fundraiser for K-9 Unit in Plymouth.   
Review of Force Incident explained by Deputy Police Chief Matthew Starker and the 
outcome and actions that resulted from this.                    

Discussion and action on new patrol officer. Officer Paul Wagner gave us 
report on Background check and current patrol hiring process Motion made to offer 
employment for the Plymouth Police officer position to Tracy S. Thom. Motion made by 
Kathy Halloran and seconded by James Flangan. Motion carried.  

Review of the Police and Fire Commission by- laws.    

Motion for adjournment at 10:40 A.M. Motion made by Jim Flanagan and seconded
by Warren Wieser. Motion carried.   

Submitted this 15th day of September, 2022.     

Samuel M. Suchon

Secretary                                                   


